Hopkins Area Fire Board

Minutes of the July 22, 2015  First Quarter 2015/16 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 7:40 p.m. by Chairman Evans at the Hopkins Public Safety Building.
Roll Call
Present were:  Mark Evans,  Sue Jones,  Sue Sebright, Ben Brenner, Chief  Tim McKinnon and assistant chief Bob Kerber.
Absent: Pam Brown, Mary Howard, Earl Collier and Nevin Cooper-Keel

Others present: Marcie Fredricks

There was not a quorum present therefore regular business will be postponed until the next quarterly meeting on October 7, 2015.
There was discussion about the following:
Truck Purchase update – Kerber reported that quotes for the truck are coming in at $170,000 to $180,000. Higher than expected. Ford V-10 (gasoline) truck from Spencers is estimated to be $141K and a Ford diesel multi-use vehicle from HME is estimated at $140K. It will take 220 days from order to completion. Watson Twp has approved up to $35K. Hopkins Township and Village are okay with their percentage. Evans will contact Monterey Twp. Bob Kerber will get a firm quote from HME as soon as possible. If necessary, we will set a date for a special meeting to discuss the truck.
’38 Fire Truck – The old truck recently had light and brake problems which were repaired by Bob’s Village Auto Care. The question is: who pays for repairs on this vehicle? The truck is titled to the Village of Hopkins, but it is used only for special occasions and local parades. It was recommended that discussion will resume and a motion will be made at the next meeting to have the fire board pay maintenance on the ’38 truck as long as the fire department can use it for occasional public relations events. It was suggested that perhaps we should create a separate corporation to cover truck liability issues.
Medical First Responder – Wayland EMS pays the first responders in on the Hopkins Fire Dept. They are changing their pay scale meaning less money for our responders. Evans will find out more about this matter at the next ambulance board meeting. Our first responders would be happy with a $10 per hour flat rate with a minimum of one hour per call.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING – Wednesday October 7, 2015 at 7:30 at the Hopkins Fire Station

Submitted by
Sue Sebright, Sec/Treas.
